
Ohio Department of Transportation 
Prebid Questions

Project No.  098016 Sale Date - 4/29/2009

On sheet 5/45, column 3, the note states "Hydraulic hoe-ram type hammers will not be permitted during phase 1 removals."  Is 
the intent of this note for the time period when the phase 1 removal is still connected to the other half of the deck (phase 2)?  
Once the bridge is saw-cut to separate phase 1 from phase 2 removal, can a hoe-ram be used to remove the phase 1 deck?  
Otherwise, a very large crane would be required and the phase 1 deck would have to be saw-cut into manageable pieces.  

Question Submitted: 10/7/2008

As per the plan note, a  Hoe-Ram WILL NOT be permitted for use during Phase 1 of the project.

1Question Number:

Sheet 16/45 has 'Guardrail Removed, Barrier Design' = 352 ft and 'Guardrail, Barrier Design, Type 5' = 137.5 ft.  What GR 
standard drawings address these biditems?

Question Submitted: 10/7/2008

The work for Item 202 - Guardrail Removed, Barrier Design is governed by CMS section 202, specifically 202.09 and 

by cross reference 202.02. The work for Item 606 - Guardrail, Barrier Design, Type 5 is governed by SCD GR-2.1, SCD 

GR-6.1, and CMS section 606.  The Barrier Design rail type is detailed on SCD GR-2.1 on sheet 2 of 2.  (It's the two 

sections in the top left of the sheet.)

2Question Number:

  1. Are the 'Office Calcs' from plan sheet 16 available? 2. For Removal of Existing Rumple Strips, sheet 6; does the entire 
 length between the rumple strips have to be removed or only the area of the rumple strip?  This removal is a lump sum bid item.

Question Submitted: 9/26/2008

    ftp://ftp.dot.state.oh.us/pub/Contracts/Attach/HAS-24870/As per the detail on Sheet 6 of the plan, the Contractor is 

to mill out the rumble strips for their entire length. As an example, if the rumble strips extend for 2 miles, the milling 

will be 4 feet wide by 2 miles long. 

3Question Number:
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All prospective bidders, subcontractors, suppliers, materialmen and all others who have an interest in these prebid questions and answers are advised 
that these items are being provided for informational purposes only and are not part of the bidding documents.  If a question warrants a clarification, 

the Department will issue an addenda addressing the request for clarification to all plan holders.  If the Department believes that the bidding 
documents adequately address the request, the contractor will be advised accordingly.


